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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO. 1347-A
COMMITTEE: Committee on General Welfare 

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the department of social services/human resources administration to maintain systems in which clients may reschedule appointments over the phone
	Sponsors: Council Members Cumbo, Levin, Rosenthal, Lander, Adams, Richards, Gibson, Holden, Reynoso, Ayala, Salamanca, Chin, Ampry-Samuel, Kallos, and Constantinides

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. No. 1347-A would require the Department of Social Services (DSS) to maintain systems that allow clients to reschedule in-person appointments at job centers and Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program centers over the phone. This bill would also require DSS to notify clients of the option to reschedule such appointments in the written notice clients receive in the mail.

	EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 120 days after it becomes law.

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2021

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY20
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY21
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY21

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0




	IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because DSS’ current client appointment and notification systems are in compliance with the requirements of the bill.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Department of Social Services

	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: Julia K. Haramis, Financial Analyst            
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel
                                            Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council on January 24, 2019 as Intro. No. 1347, and was referred to the Committee on General Welfare. A hearing was held by the Committee on General Welfare on February 4, 2019, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 1347-A, will be voted on by the Committee on General Welfare at a hearing on August 13, 2019. Upon successful vote by the Committee on General Welfare, Proposed Intro. No. 1347-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on August 14, 2019.
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